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October 14, 2024 

Town of Schroeppel Residents 
Bankrupt Road Water District 
Oswego County, New York 

Dear Resident, 

On behalf of the Town of Schroeppel, I write to inform you of progress that the Town, Highlander 
Construction and C2AE have made to bring clean drinking water to the Bankrupt Road Water District 
community. 

The effort to design and construct thousands of feet of pipe can take a significant amount of time to 
complete.  We have made substantial progress with a few items yet to be completed.  There was a 
significant delay in obtaining the NYS Canal crossing permit. This delay contributed to the easement 
delays required to perform construction activities.  These permit and easement delays were significant 
enough to bring the Bankrupt Rd. project schedule into conflict with the contractor’s schedules for their 
other projects. Unfortunately, this delay forced the contractor to pull off the project for a short duration 
to address their other commitments. The good news is the contractor is ready to remobilize and has 
expressed they expect to start up this month. This is good news! 

As construction activities start up again, we want to make sure everyone stays safe. Watch for 
construction vehicles as the remaining work is finished.  After the new watermain under the river is 
completed, the contractor is expected to complete individual residential water service installations 
along County RT. 6 Right-of-Way. The plan is to begin final testing across the entire system before the 
end of the year. A Homeowner information letter will be sent out after the lines have been tested and 
approval has been gained from the NYS Department of Health (DOH). Finally, restoration of public and 
private properties (grass, driveways, patching seeding etc.) will be started after that and completed in 
the Spring 2025.  

We appreciate your patience during this time and appreciate your continued support in order that all 
residents of the Bankrupt Road Water District who want clean drinking water will have the opportunity to 
get it. 

Sincerely, 

Barry Viggiano 
Project Manager 


